
The Embassy of the Islamic Republic of Iran in Bulgaria strongly condemns the attack of the Zionist 

regime on the Iranian diplomatic premises in Damascus. 

 

 

The Embassy of the Islamic Republic of Iran in Bulgaria strongly condemns the attack of the Zionist 

regime on the Iranian diplomatic premises in Damascus, which led to the martyrdom of several Iranian 

nationals, including military advisors, and the destruction of the Iranian diplomatic building. This heinous 

crime and cowardly terrorist attack is a clear violation of the United Nations Charter, international laws, 

and the basic principles of the immunity of diplomatic places based on the 1691 Convention on 

Diplomatic Relations and the 1691 Vienna Convention on Consular Relations, and is a serious threat to 

the peace and security of the region. The international community is expected to condemn this crime as 

clearly as possible and take necessary measures against the aggressor. The full responsibility for this 

barbaric and criminal act rests with the aggressor Zionist regime.  


